
Dear editor, 

This study was a retrospective chart review. Informed consent was therefore not obtained from each 

individual patient. This process was approved by the institutional review board at the authors’ home 

institution, the University of Florida. Please contact the corresponding author with any questions or 

concerns. 

Sincerely, 

William King, MD 
William.king@medicine.ufl.edu 
+1-910-547-4086 
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